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The following proposal has been reviewed by the University Senate Admissions and Academic 

Standards Committee and was unanimously approved. 

 

Proposal to temporarily suspend (for three years) the use of the GRE for admission into the 

Rehabilitation Counseling master’s program 

 

The following language has been provided by Sonja Feist-Price to (1) clarify the admission 

requirements during the three-year period and to (2) assess the impact of the GRE suspension on 

the program and students.   

 

 

In lieu of the GRE requirement for admission into the Graduate Program in 
Rehabilitation Counseling, holistic admission standards are used to arrive at admissions 
decisions.  Included are the following: 

 

       Grade point average, with a minimum of 2.75 

       Letters of recommendation from qualified professionals
       Writing abilities as per a writing sample completed during the interview

       Work history

       Career goals and objectives 
       Personal interview 

  
At the end of the 3-year GRE suspension period, we will make a comparative 
assessment of students’ admission and matriculation prior to and subsequent to the 
GRE suspension to determine any adverse impact.  Based on this review, we will 
decide to either remove or reinstate the GRE requirement. 
 

 


